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Dra� Tes�mony 

 Charlestown is a small waterfront community along the North East River with a town center on 
the Na�onal Register of Historic Places. The community boasts year-round residents and tourists who 
seek to visit our public beaches, marinas, and restaurants. The neighborhood’s narrow streets are very 
navigable and great for walking. In addi�on to walking and bicycling, golf cart use has become a popular 
mode of travel. Generally, our senior ci�zens are those who u�lize golf carts to assist them in ge�ng 
around while allowing them to enjoy being outside. Responding to requests from residents, the Town 
Commissioners researched the poten�al of a workable golf cart ordinance, a�er coordina�ng with the 
Cecil County Sheriff’s Office, State Delegate Kevin Hornberger, and the Maryland Municipal League.  

 The Town Commissioners voted unanimously to approve the proposed ordinance for the 
purpose of regula�ng the use and opera�on of golf carts within Charlestown during its October 11, 2022 
mee�ng. This is with the understanding the General Assembly would need to approve the ordinance 
before becoming law. The ordinance is a commonsense approach to allowing golf carts on state, county, 
and town roads, where the speed limit does not exceed 30 mph. Carts will be required to follow state 
law, including ligh�ng and driver’s license. Drivers would also ensure carts are driven on the far-right side 
of all roadways as feasible. This ordinance will also provide addi�onal surety our community remains 
safe for all residents and visitors.    

Our next focus will be crea�ng an engineering and traffic inves�ga�on to support the lowering of our 
speed limits on town roads to 15 mph. In partnership with Cecil County and the Maryland Department of 
Transporta�on, we’ll request advisory shoulder lanes and crosswalks in strategic loca�ons around Town 
while con�nuing to look for off-road trail opportuni�es throughout the Town. 

 In closing, we appreciate your careful considera�on of our proposed ordinance and want to 
remind you that a favorable review would help bring our community closer to achieving that quality of 
life that we’re a�er, while ensuring a safer environment for our residents and visitors.  

 Thank you.  
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